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NEXT
BOARD MEETING

AND FORUM
DEADLINE

Tuesday, July 5, 7:00 P.M.
Folak's Lincoln Tavern

NETWORKING
DINNER MEETING

WEDNESDAY
June 15, 2011

6:00 P.M.
Copernicus Foundation
5216 W. Lawrence Ave.

Chicago, Illinois

The Voice of an Autonomous Lodge of the Polish National Alliance

RESERVATIONS
BY JUNE 13

TO (847) 823-8747 OR
meeting@chicagosocietypna.org

ARE MANDATORY

COMING EVENTS

Wednesday, June 15—
General Meeting

Copernicus Center, Chicago

Friday, July 8—
Golf Outing

Carriage Greens C.C., Darien

Wednesday, July 20—
General Meeting

Copernicus Center, Chicago

2011 GOLF OUTING AND TEE SIGNS
The Chicago Society will host its annual Golf Outing on Friday, July 8, at the Carriage Greens

Country Club at 8700 Carriage Greens Drive in southwestern Darien.
Charles Komosa, the Chicago Society’s 2011 Golf Outing Chairman, invites all members,

business associates, family, and friends to reserve their spots for the golf outing immediately. There
are only 144 spots available.

The day will begin with check-in along with a cookout lunch in the outdoor pavilion at 10:30 a.m.
The Shot-Gun scramble starts at noon sharp. There will be a fleet of beverage carts patrolling the golf
course, and other surprises. An open bar and appetizers will be available beginning at 5:30 p.m. in the
banquet room, and dinner will be served at 6:30 p.m.

The cost is only $100.00 per person for golf, cart, cookout lunch, beverages, dinner and cocktails,
or $35.00 per person for those interested in dinner and cocktails only. A famous grand raffle is also
being planned!

All participants should call Charles at (773) 286-7123 to reserve their golf foursomes. Individual
golfers are also welcome, of course. One should also call Charles if he or his company would like to
donate raffle prizes.

Tee and Advertising signs are being offered to anyone interested in marketing his business,
company or services for the cost of $100.00 to the Chicago Society Scholarship Fund. There will also
be Tee Signs available for those sponsoring a hole. Brother John Skaja, the sign chairman, can be
reached at (847) 687-1972 for Advertising Signs and Hole sponsorships.

JUNE MEETING PRESENTATION

At the June General Meeting the speaker will be Kim Chelpaty from the American Cancer Society.
Kim will be assisted by a volunteer from the Chicago district. The American Cancer Society is the most
comprehensive cancer fighting organization in the world. At ACS they save lives and create more
birthdays by helping you stay well and get well, by finding cures, and by fighting back against this
disease. Your local American Cancer Society provides information such as answers to your cancer
questions and clinical trial matching; day-to-day help with transportation and insurance questions; as
well as emotional support either one-on-one or group for patients and families dealing with cancer.

Dinner will be provided by Kasia’s Deli. Don’t forget to call or e-mail Brother Cwiakala to make
your reservation!

mailto:meeting@chicagosocietypna.org
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THE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

CHICAGO SOCIETY P.N.A.
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PRESIDENT:
FRANK W. CZAJA
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DONALD A. GUTOWSKI

CIVIC VICE PRESIDENT:
ROBERT P. GROSZEK

RECORDING SECRETARY:
DAREK KOZLOWSKI

TREASURER:
RICHARD W. CIESLA

FINANCIAL SECRETARY:
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SENIOR DIRECTOR:
CHARLES A. KOMOSA
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FROM THE
EDITOR'S PEN

Brothers,
May was a fantastic month with Pope John Paul II becoming Blessed Pope John Paul II.

The many celebrations of Poland’s Constitution Day, the many First Communions and some
High School Graduations. We celebrated Memorial Day which is for our veterans, who
sacrificed themselves, so that we can enjoy our freedom. Keep them in your memory and
prayers. Now we can look forward to June.

June brings with it the beginning of summer vacations, school graduations, the official
beginning of summer, picnics and barbeques, and a plethora of outdoor activities.  I hope
everyone enjoys the summer days and their vacations if they are planning one for June.

As you enjoy the days of June, plan for the days of July.  Celebrate our Independence Day
with friends and family whether you are going to a sponsored fireworks display or just hanging
around home with a barbeque. Just stay safe and enjoy the day. Then be sure to make plans for
the next big event in July which is our annual golf outing. Save the date, July 8, 2011. Brother
Komosa is putting together another great event. Come and join us. Bring family and friends for
a great day out. Even if you don’t golf join us.

Have a Happy and safe Fourth of July holiday.
Help support your brother members and the Chicago Society. Let us know if there is a

project you would like to see us undertake. Also for 2011, remember one member—one
inductee.

Fraternally Yours,
Frank Czaja

I was told that I missed a great presentation during the
May General Meeting about the plans to build replica of the
Lazienki Chopin Monument in Chicago. Every time I am in
Warsaw, I try to take a moment and go sit in the gardens
surrounding the original monument. Best time of the year to
be there is when they have the open air piano concerts.

There is something magic about that place, the monument and the atmosphere. It’s hard to find
words to describe it. I hope that when we finally see Chopin
sitting under a willow tree in the Grand Park, I will be able
to experience at least a little bit of that feeling here too.

We have a lot planned for the summer. At the beginning
of July we will have our annual Golf Outing. Right after that,
in August, we will once again return to the Busse Woods and
enjoy the picnic, with all the tasty, fresh-from-the-grill
foods, drinks, music and so much more. Then in September
we are going to organize a business expo. It will be a chance
for many of our members to promote their businesses, but
also, hopefully to open our group to new potential members
from the outside.

Speaking of business and the economy in general, it just
seems like we cannot get some solid, long-term good news
about it. Every time we have some positive indicators
reported, there is another bump on the road and we are back
to the negative territory. This whole situation makes you
wonder whether this is the new standard, and the new
“normal” that we simply have to get used to. I hope not, and I hope the light at the end of this
tunnel finally starts shining much brighter. We could all use a break, whether it’s the monthly
utility bills, uncertainty about our employment, or worrying about what the next quarter brings
for our businesses. The recent tough times certainly affect us all.

While we can, let’s enjoy the sunny days of the summer. When I used to live in Florida, what
made my days there best was the sun and the fact that I could always count on it. We cannot
always count on it here in Chicago, so let’s make the most out of it when we have it.

Fraternally,
Norbert Barszczewski

Norbert and wife in
Lazienki Park, Warsaw

PLEASE MAKE YOUR
MEETING RESERVATION

mailto:editor@chicagosocietypna.org
http://www.chicagosocietypna.org


Catering—Banquets
The Finest in Polish Home Cooking
9200 W. Cermak Rd. (at 17th Ave.)

Broadview, IL (708) 343-9040
Fax (708) 343-9825
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Thomas M. Kedzie, MBA, CFP
Certified Financial Planner, Practitioner

Lincoln Financial Advisors Corp.
8755 W. Higgins Rd., Suite 200

Chicago, IL 60631-2708
phone 773 380-8533

fax 773 693-2531
Tom.Kedzie@LFG.com

www.LFAchicago.com

AROUND THE
SOCIETY

The Polish American Congress (PAC)
had an election in March. Brother John
Wojciechowski was elected as one of the
Vice presidents for 2011. The swearing in
ceremony conducted by National PAC Presi-
dent Frank Spula was held on Tuesday, May
3rd at the Polish Highlanders Banquet Hall.
Pictures and a nice article were published in
the Dziennik Zwiazkowy the following week-
end.

Brother Member Gerhard Kaes, former
owner of Vienna Pastry Shop with his wife
Hedy, was recently elected President of the
American Austrian Council.  Gerhard and
Hedy have been very active in the Austrian
community.  In the past, Gerhard has received
numerous commendations from the Austrian
Consulate. Congratulations!

Brother Ro Matuszczak has been re-
elected as Judge Advocate for the Des Plaines
VFW Post 2992.

If you are 50+ years of age and interested
in learning some basics of working with pho-

tos using a computer, an 8 week beginning
course (Photo I) on Fridays mornings 9-11 for
$40 plus an 8 week advanced course (Photo II)
Friday afternoon 12:30-2:30 for $40 will be
offered at the Copernicus Senior Center at
3160 Milwaukee Avenue beginning July 22.
Call for information at (312)744-6681 or voice
mail at (312)742-7718. Jim Kolak is the in-
structor.

The family of late Brother Edmund A.
Okonek sent a card to the Chicago Society
acknowledging with deep appreciation our
kind expression of sympathy.

30th Annual Polish Fest, advertised by the
organizers as America’s Largest Polish Festi-
val, will take place on June 17-19, 2011 in
Milwaukee. Detailed program schedule and
advance ticket reservation can be found at
www.polishfest.org.

The Polish Museum of America will hold
the 31st Annual Summer Ball, on Friday, June
10, 2011. The ball will be held at the Sheraton
Chicago Hotel and Towers, 301 E. North
Water St., Chicago, IL, in beautiful downtown
Chicago. The black-tie event begins with cock-
tails at 7:00 p.m., and dinner served at 8:00
p.m. Music will be provided by the renowned
Anthony Kawalkowski Orchestra. A portion
of the ticket price and any donations to The
Polish Museum of America are tax deductible.

“Polonia” Song and Dance Ensemble of
The Polish Roman Catholic Union of America
will hold its 25th Anniversary Banquet and
Performance on Sunday, June 12, 2011, at the
House of White Eagle in Niles

The Polish National Alliance is pleased
to announce that we will be hosting the 5th
Annual Classic and Antique Car Show on the
grounds of the Home Office Building, located
at 6100 N. Cicero Avenue, Chicago, Illinois
on Sunday June 26, 2011, from 1:00 p.m. till
5:00 p.m. Rain date, Sunday July 17, 2011.
The car show is open to the public and free
admission to view the classic and antique
vehicles. It will feature hot cars, great food,
music, and lots of fun.  Trophies will be
awarded to the best cars.

A reminder that the Chicago Society will
once again organize the four Casino Nights
this year. It is not too early to talk to Brother
Ro Matuszczak, who is in charge of the event,
and to let him know that you are interested in
volunteering. You will have fun and you will

be fed well, that’s a guaranteed. Not to mention
that you will be doing a great service to our
organization. The dates are: September 9,
October 12 & 27, November 30.

Brother Norbert Barszczewski and the
Chicago Business Club hosted their quarterly
Networking Mixer at the RAM Restaurant in
Schaumburg on May 18, 2011. There were 55
business owner and  professional in atten-
dance, including a few members of the Chi-
cago Society. Two more events are planned
for this year. Brother Barszczewski invites all
who are interested in making new business
contacts to come and join the group at the next
event.

The Polish National Alliance (PNA) will
observe its Annual Flag Day Ceremony on
Tuesday, June 14, 2011, promptly at 11:00
a.m. PNA Vice President Paul C. Odrobina
will chair the event. We invite all veterans,
guests and neighbors who would like to attend
and participate at the ceremony, to please
commence starting at 10:30 a.m. in the front of
the PNA Home Office, located at 6100 North
Cicero Avenue, Chicago, Illinois. A brief pro-
gram will mark the occasion, including digni-
taries who will speak. In case of rain, the
program will take place in the PNA cafeteria.
National Flag Day, observed June 14th each
year by Act of Congress, celebrates our nation’s
symbol of unity, a democracy in a republic,
and stands for our country’s devotion to free-
dom, the rule of law, and equal rights for all.

CHICAGO SOCIETY
MARCHING UNIT

The following Chicago Society members
and friends took part in the Chicago Society
entry in the May 7, 2011, Polish Constitution
Day Parade.

Richard Bivins, Krzysztof Wlodarczyk,
Kazimierz Sieroty (visiting from Warsaw,
Poland), J. Dopka, Jerzy Przybylski, Tomasz
Babylonski, Zenon Cebula, Frank and Darlene
Czaja, Richard Kula, T. Ron Jasinski-Her-
bert, Ro Matuszczak, Ken Gill, Mario Mikoda,
Richard Ciesla, Zenon Kurdziel, Mark Orwat,
Walter Piecewicz, John Wojciechowski, Jack
and John Skaja, Rom Poplawski, Fred Koziol,
Richard Jadczak, R. Zawodzki and Marian
Skawski.

It was one of the largest contingents of
marchers the Chicago Society has had in some
time.  A big thank you to all the participants.

mailto:Kedzie@LFG.com
http://www.LFAchicago.com
http://www.polishfest.org
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CASEY—LASKOWSKI & SONS
FUNERAL HOME

Dignified services for all denominations ...
beautiful surroundings ... four Chapels ...

ample parking
Suburban Locations Available

Phone 773-777-6300
4540-50 W. DIVERSEY AVE.
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60639

CHICAGO HONOR FLIGHT
– BILL POWELL

Brother Bill Powell was honored on May
11, 2011, along with 97 other veterans of WW
II, by Honor Flight Chicago, a program dedi-
cated to permitting veterans of WW II to visit
the memorials in Washington, D.C., all at no
expense to the veterans.

Upon their arrival in the evening back at
Midway Airport, the veterans were met by
thousands of cheering people, all waving flags,
clapping and thanking them for their service to
the U.S. in defeating forces of tyranny and
protecting the freedom of our citizens.

Brother Powell proudly served 5 years as
an officer in the Navy, commencing Decem-
ber 8, 1941. He served initially in Naval intel-
ligence combating espionage and sabotage.
His next assignment was as an amphibious
officer, participating in Naval operations in
the European theatre in southern France. After
that campaign was completed, his attack am-
phibious ship sailed immediately to the Pa-
cific Ocean where Bill participated in Naval
actions in the Philippine Islands, the Marshall
Islands, Okinawa, Kwajalein and Eniwetok,
culminating in the occupation of Japan at
Wakayama.

After being mustered out of the Navy in
1946, Bill completed his interrupted law school
course at De Paul University, took and passed
the bar exam and began a successful law
practice until his retirement in 2007.

Bill married his college sweetheart,
Mildred Tomchek, in 1942 during the war.
They celebrated 68 years of wedded bliss until
her death on November 16, 2010. They have
five children, ten grandchildren and nine great
grandchildren.

Brother Powell has been an active mem-
ber of the Chicago Society since 1947 and
regards the Chicago Society fellowship and
comradeship that he has enjoyed as highlights
of his life.

POLISH CONSTITUTION DAY
PRE-PARADE BRUNCH

The Annual Chicago Society Pre-Parade
Brunch, celebrating the Polish Constitution,
was held on Saturday, May 7, 2011, at the
Hilton Chicago, 720 S. Michigan Avenue.
Chairman Ro Matuszczak and President Frank
Czaja welcomed the guests followed by Co-
chair T. Ron Jasinski-Herbert, who gave the
Pledge of Allegiance.  The Chicago Society
scholarships were presented to Stephanie
Domagalski, Brittany Kowalski and Patrick
Czaja by our President Frank Czaja.  Bishop
Thomas Paprocki then gave an invocation.
During the brunch, remarks were made by
Senator Mark Kirk; State Senator Dan
Kotowski; Congresswoman Jan Schakowsky;
from Poland, the President of Wspolnota
Polska, Longin Komolowski; Brother Mem-
ber Frank Spula, President of the Polish Na-
tional Alliance and Polish American Con-
gress; State Treasurer Mark Rutherford; Joe
Berrios, Cook County Assessor; Ted
Czajkowski, President of the Alliance of Pol-
ish Clubs and Chairman of the Parade Com-
mittee; and Brother Member Ted Makarewicz
who was the Grand Marshal of the Parade.

Among the many notables and guests
were Reverend Jason Torba, Pastor of St.
Ferdinand’s Parish; also visiting from Poland
were advisor to the Minister of Finance of the
Republic of Poland, Eugeniusz Adamczyk;
Treasurer of Wspolnota Polska, Marek
Rozycki; Vice Provincial Director of the Slask
Region Stanislaw Dabrowa; Mayor from Ka-
towice, Jozef Zawadzki; Appellate Court Jus-
tice Aurelia Pucinski; Consul General of the
Republic of Poland Zygmunt Matynia and his
wife Bozena; President Virginia Sikora of the
Polish Women’s Alliance; from the Polish
Roman Catholic Union, President Joseph
Drobot, Jr., Vice President Anna Sokolowski
and Secretary/Treasurer James Robaczewski;
Queen of the Parade Natalia Ladzinska with
her court, Joanna Ptasinski and Elzbieta Bucko;
Vice Marshal of the Parade, Lucie Bucki;
Barbara Chalko, President of the Polish Scout-
ing Organization; President of the Legion of
Young Polish Women, Teresa Skawski, and
the Queen of the White and Red Ball,
Aleksandra Kurzydlowski, and runner-up
Emilia Pendziwiater-Vais; from the Polish
National Alliance, in addition to President
Frank Spula, was Vice President Paul Odrobina
and National Secretary Charles Komosa; Presi-
dent of the Polish Museum of America, Maria

Ciesla; State Representative Toni Berrios; Dan
Patlak, Commissioner Cook County Board of
Review; Cecylia Roznowska, past Parade
Grand Marshal; Dr. Jozef Mazurek, President
Polish American Medical Association; Presi-
dent Dorothy Malachowska of the Gift From
The Heart Association; Brother Member Rob-
ert Groszek, President of the Advocates Soci-
ety; Mary Anselmo, President of the Illinois
Division, Polish American Congress; Simon
Wlodarski, Deputy Chief of State, Illinois
Department of Veteran Affairs; Brother Mem-
ber Jack Skaja, PAPA’s Man of the Year;
Harwood Heights contingent of Mayor Arlene
Jezerny, Village Clerk Marcia Pollowy and
Trustees Mark Dobrzycki, Lawrence Steiner,
Michael Godzinski and Lester Szlendak; John
Keller, Deputy Chief of Staff representing
Cook County Board Chairman Toni
Preckwinkle; Halina Bielowicz, Committee-
woman GOP Maine Township and also present
were Alderman Michael Zaluski, 23rd Ward;
Ariel Reboyras, 30th Ward; Ray Suarez, 31st

Ward, and John Areno, 45th Ward.  There were
two hundred twenty-two guests present.  The
Parade stepped off at 11:30 a.m. from Colum-
bus and Balbo Drives with 114 units taking
part.  It was televised on Channel 7.  The
Chicago Society entry consisted of a marching
unit and a float on which the Polka Generation
Band played.

As stated above, the Grand Marshal of the
Parade, Ted Makarewicz, fulfilled his posi-
tion admirably.

This was Chairman Ro Matuszczak’s
thirty-third year of involvement with the
brunch.  Thanks to co-chairs past President
Charles Komosa and T. Ron Jasinski-Herbert.
Also thanks to Chris Matuszczak, wife of Ro
Matuszczak and Agata Komosa, wife of
Charles Komosa who were in charge of the
reception table.

Following an extensive conversion project
aided by EU funds, a historic house that be-
longed to one of Poland’s most prolific artistic
dynasties has been voted one of the “Wonders
of Poland.” The manor, which burned to the
ground in 1945, belonged to Zofia Kossak, a
celebrated author and co-founder of Zegota,
Poland’s wartime Council to Aid Jews. The
house, located in the village of Gorki Wielkie,
southwest Poland, was no more than a ruin two
years ago. A state-of-the-art cultural center,
free to visitors, was opened last year. (PMN)

HISTORIC MANOR RESTORED



Law offices of
MARK J. KUPIEC & ASSOC.

77 West Washington Street
Chicago, Illinois 60602

(312) 541-1878

Zoning, Real Estate
Building Code Compliance,

Business Licensing

Website: www.chicago-zoning.com
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Local 708/579-0300
Toll Free  800/339-5300

Fax 877/360-5404

American Home Inspectors, Ltd.
Prepurchase Home Inspections Since 1988

A.S.H.I. Certified Member #001882
Ill. Home Inspector Entity License 451.000175

Stanley W. Sawa        5324 South Catherine
President                   Countryside, IL 60525
Ill. Home Inspector License #450.000424

E-Mail: STAN@AHINSPECTORS.COM
Web Page WWW.AHINSPECTORS.COM

IN MEMORIAM

Andrew A. Golko, October 1945 to
May 2011. He was born in Weston-Super-
Mare (United Kingdom) and came to
America in1951 with his parents Jerzy and
Zdzislawa (Inglot). He served with the
U.S. Army, E-5, 1965-68, receiving a com-
mendation medal. His education consisted
of a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in finance,
University of Illinois, 1971, and Juris Doc-
tor (J.D.), John Marshall Law School, 1975,
Chicago. He was an attorney in private
practice and a real estate broker in offices
on the far and mid north sides since 1975
and lived in a fashionable home on Logan
Boulevard. He was a director of the North
Side Real Estate Board, a member of the
Polish National Alliance, chairman and
director of the Polish American Economic
Forum in 1990-91, American Bar Associa-
tion, Illinois Bar Association, Chicago Bar
Association, National Advocates Society
and Chicago Advocates Society. He was
fluent in English, Polish and German. His
hobbies were skiing, tennis, and karate. In
his youth he had been a member of the
Floor Committee of the Legion of Young
Polish Women’s White and Red Ball and
frequented the Chicago Intercollegiate
Council. Condolences are offered to his
widow Urszula (Jablonska), his daughters
Caroline Golko and Ania Budaj, his brother
John (Christine) Golko, and relatives
Maggie, Barbara, and Hanna Piech and
Eva Inglot.

Upon the death of Theodore C.
Compall, M.D., age 89, condolences are
extended to his widow Lillian Jane and to
his children Thad, Tom and John and their
seven grandchildren, and to his brothers
Mark and John. Dr. Compall was a mem-
ber for over a decade and had terminated
his membership within the past three years
due to advancing age. He was a graduate of
Loyola University in Chicago and a 1947
graduate of Loyola University Stritch
School of Medicine. He served in the U.S.
Army and Air Force and practiced surgery
for over 50 years at St. Mary of Nazareth
Hospital and Holy Family Hospital, the
latter where he was a founding physician.
During the past half dozen plus years he
had been Medical Director of the Polish
Roman Catholic Union of America.

PAC ISSUES VISA WAIVER ACTION ALERT

Chicago (PMN)—In March, 2011, sympathetic Members of the U.S. Congress introduced
legislation in both chambers to revise requirements for the Visa Waiver Program (VWP). It
would make travel by Poles to the Unites States possible without visas, as is the case with many
of the allies of the U.S.

Polish American Congress (PAC) President Frank J. Spula and Executive Committee
members of the PAC recently spent two days in Washington meeting with Members of Congress
and Administration officials, seeking their active support for bringing Poland into the VWP.

A strong push to generate grassroots support to extend the visa waiver program to Poland
was made at the meeting of the National PAC Directors in Chicago, Illinois, on May 13, 2011.
It was emphasized that Polonia must do its part to encourage Representatives in both Houses
of Congress to join in co-sponsoring the legislation and supporting it with their colleagues.

“A massive and loud appeal is needed to convince them our votes are at stake. Let them
know we are their voting constituents and they need to pay attention to our needs,” stated Spula.

Polonians and their friends can sign a Petition circulated via the internet by the PAC to help
urge all U.S. Senators and U.S. Representatives to support this legislation.

To become an active supporter of the Visa Waiver for Poland, sign the petition at http://
lobbyingforum.com/petition-detail.aspx?id=273.

CHICAGO SOCIETY SCHOLARSHIP ESSAY
THIRD PLACE WINNER  -  PATRYK CZAJA

As a young Polish-American, there are many ways in which I contribute and will contribute
in the future, to the beautiful and vibrant ethnic Polonia. As a young person, my father always
told me to live my life to the fullest and he is still one of my biggest inspirations in life. When
I was a student at Saint Albert the Great, I wanted to give back to the community and people
at church, so I decided to become an alter server and serve not only the community but also God.
When it was time to pick a high school, I chose Brother Rice because this high school was full
of Polish people that needed help with learning English. As a current student at Benedictine
University, I have participated in the Deserving Children’s Christmas party and was able to talk
to Polish people and help them with understanding people that could not speak Polish. This was
only the beginning of my contribution to the Polish community.

The reason for picking Benedictine University as my university was because Marie Curie
was my biggest inspiration in life and I would love to live out my life the way she did. Marie
Curie was and still is acknowledged as one of the best Polish scientists and I would like to grow
within my community and myself to reflect her in me. Benedictine University is one of the best
universities for Biochemistry and research and because of this, I have the opportunities to
become another Polish scientist that exemplifies in the Polish community and in this field of
study.

There were many ways that I could have chosen in order to exemplify as a young Polish-
American. I have chosen to try to and make myself an example of a Polish scientist, just like
Marie Curie was. I believe that through science and the Polish community I will exemplify and
make the vibrant ethnic Polonia proud.

http://www.chicago-zoning.com
mailto:STAN@AHINSPECTORS.COM
http://lobbyingforum.com/petition-detail.aspx?id=273
http://lobbyingforum.com/petition-detail.aspx?id=273
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PROPOSED FOR
MEMBERSHIP

The following individual has applied for
membership in the Chicago Society of the
P.N.A. Any member should contact the Per-
sonnel Director prior to the next general meet-
ing if he has an objection regarding the admis-
sion of a prospective member. Sponsors are to
attend the general meeting in which the new
member will be inducted and to introduce him
to the Personnel Director and to others before
the Induction ceremony.

Name: Peter Dziedzic
8316 N. Elmore
Niles, IL 60714
847-732-4339

Occupation: Transportation, Vice-President
Birth date: May 15, 1980
Birthplace: Poland
Education: Associate Degree in Business
Spouse: Malgorzata
Sponsors: Marian Skawski

Casey Baczynski

Name: Ryszard Dziedzic
1422 W. Valley Lake Dr.
Inverness, IL 60067
847-533-4339

Occupation: President & owner
Birth date: February 22, 1954
Birthplace: Poland
Education: Bachelor in Engineering
Spouse: Not Married
Sponsors: Marian Skawski

Casey Baczynski

Name: John Garrido
5837 N. Austin Ave.
Chicago, IL 60646
773-416-4111

Occupation: Chicago Police Lieutenant and
Attorney

Birth date: November 18, 1967
Birthplace: Chicago
Education: J.D., John Marshall Law School
Spouse: Anna
Sponsors: Mark Orwat

John Cieslik

Name: Marcin Krempa
1875 Pratt Ave.
Des Plaines, IL 60018
773-719-0584

Occupation: Realtor
Birth date: November 5, 1979

Birthplace: Mielec, Poland
Education: DePaul University
Spouse: Not Married
Sponsors: Frank Czaja

Kenneth Gill

Name: Rafal J. Wojdyla
418 Morse Ave.
Wheeling, IL 60090
847-651-4339

Occupation: Self Employed
Birth date: August 25, 1972
Birthplace: Poland
Education: Associate degree, Engineering
Spouse: Kathy
Sponsors: Marian Skawski

Casey Baczynski

Name: Christopher P. Zwiercan
406 Walden Lane
Prospect Heights, IL 60070
847-744-0999

Occupation: Dentist
Birth date: November 29, 1982
Birthplace: Park Ridge, IL
Education: D.D.S. – University of Illinois
Spouse: Gina
Sponsors: Kenneth Gill

Frank Czaja

MEMBERS’ BIRTHDAYS

The Chicago Society of the P.N.A. would
like to wish the following members, who are
celebrating their birthday this month, a greet-
ing of Sto Lat.

Daniel M. Starr 6/1
Nicholas R. Innocenzi 6/5
Gregg Kobelinski 6/6
William Kolodziej 6/6
Joseph E. Kizior 6/7
Hubert J. Cioromski 6/8
Casey Baczynski 6/10
Stanley M. Jendziejec 6/16
Adam J. Augustynski 6/16
Krzysztof Kielczewski 6/17
Anthony  S. Wesley 6/18
Bernard L. Pacyniak 6/20
Carl Soska 6/26
Donald Sr. V. Versen 6/28
Walter L Sojka 6/28

MEMBERS’
ANNIVERSARIES

The Chicago Society of the P.N.A. would
like to commend the following members, who
are celebrating the anniversary of their induc-
tion this month, for their many years of mem-
bership.

Casey Baczynski 1996 15 years
Matthew Kubistant 1996 15 years
Victor Drapszo 2006 5 years
Andrew Przybylo 2006 5 years

POLISH TRIVIA

A piece of which Polish landmark is part
of which Chicago landmark?

If you know the answer, please email it to
editor@chicagosocietypna.org. First person
who emails the correct answer will be featured
as the winner in the next Forum.

The answer to the April Polish Trivia is:
The movie City of Angels features a song
“Angelus” by Wojciech Kilar, composed in
1984 in Jasna Gora and dedicated to late John
Paul II. The winner is Brother Ted Wiecek
who was the first to provide the correct an-
swer. Congratulations! Brother Wiecek is also
the author of this month Polish Trivia, an
additional honor he probably didn’t expect to
receive.

INDUCTED TO
MEMBERSHIP

The Chicago Society of the P.N.A. would
like to wish the following gentlemen, who
were sworn in last month, a greeting of Witamy!

Robert Fioretti, sponsored by Brothers
Charlie Komosa and Mark Kupiec

Dr. Henry Kurzydlowski sponsored by
Brothers Marian Skawski and Casey Baczynski

Local authorities banned fans from at-
tending two Polish league matches following
the stadium violence at Bydgoszcz in early
May that jeopardized the country co-hosting
the 2012 European Championship. The gov-
ernors in Wroclaw and Lodz provinces cited
police concerns over security in banning sup-
porters from the games. Likewise, all fans of
visiting teams have been banned for 2011.

According to Rzeczpospolita [The Re-
public] newspaper, a new luxury department
store is due to open in Warsaw before the end
of June, 2011, on Bracka Street. It well host
Gucci and Sergio Rossi retail points.   (PMN)

NEWS BRIEFS

mailto:editor@chicagosocietypna.org


RONALD J. OLECH
Certified Public Accountants

Tax Preparation and Planning for: Individuals
Accounting Tax and Business Planning for:
Small Businesses, "Start-Up" Businesses,

Cottage Industry
Computer Counseling

Ronald J. Olech, CPA
3939 N. Lawndale Ave., Chicago, IL 60618

Tel: (773) 267-0560  Fax: (773) 267-2420
E-mail: rolechcpa@aol.com

or rolech4042@aol.com

(773)
(773)
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John Skaja speaks after being named Man of the Year at the
Awards Banquet of the Polish American Police Association

Frank Czaja, Walter Piecewicz and Darlene Czaja view
paintings at the Polish Arts Club of Chicago Exhibit

The float of the Chicago Society PNA in the Polish Constiution
Day Parade on Columbus Drive, May 7, 2011

One of the Chicago Society's largest Polish Constitution Day
marching contingents appeared in the parade

DON'T DELAY ...
MAKE YOUR GOLF OUTING

RESERVATION NOW

mailto:rolechcpa@aol.com
mailto:rolech4042@aol.com
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YOUR ADVERTISING

Call the Editor Today
Norbert Barszczewski

224-717-9891
editor@chicagosocietypna.org

THE SKAJA FAMILY
Family owned and operated

Serving our community
for 84 years

Jack Skaja and John Skaja
Members

SKAJA TERRACE FUNERAL
7812 North Milwaukee Avenue

Niles, Illinois 60714
847-966-7302

SKAJA BACHMANN
FUNERAL HOME
7715 W. Route 14

Crystal Lake, Illinois 60012
815-455-2233
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